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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
87

Committee:
Housing and Buildings

Title:

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to site eligibility limitations on benefits pursuant to section four hundred twenty-one-a of the real property tax law.

Sponsor:
Provenzano, Comrie, and McMahon. 

Summary of Legislation:  If enacted, Intro. No. 87 would expand the number of sites eligible to receive 421-A property tax exemptions by modifying the requirements for sites recently re-zoned to permit residential use.  New construction of multiple dwellings may receive 421-A benefits if the construction site was three years prior to the start of construction either vacant, predominately vacant, underutilized, or improved with a non-conforming use.  The current basis for determining underutilization involves comparing the floor area ratio of any non-residential building on the site to the maximum floor area ratio for residential buildings permitted by zoning on the site three years prior to the start of construction.  Intro. 87 would amend this underutilization test so that a site that was not zoned to permit residential use thirty-six months prior to the start of construction, but where residential use has subsequently been allowed, would qualify for 421-A benefits if the former non-residential building had a floor area ratio of less than or equal to 75% (50% in Manhattan south of or adjacent to 110th Street) of the new residential building replacing it.  The 75% and 50% standard are keeping with the standards established by Local Law 25 of 2000. 

Effective Date:
This law would take effect immediately.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
2003

Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY03
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY04
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY04

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues:  Because the 421-A program exempts only the taxes on the added value created by improvements, this legislation will not result in any reduction of current tax revenues.  The impact of this legislation upon future revenues would be the product of the amount of new construction that occurs on sites that would not have otherwise been eligible and therefore cannot be determined since eligibility is only a precondition for such development but does not necessitate it.  However, if this legislation helps stimulate new construction that would not have otherwise occurred, it will lead to increased tax revenues once the exemptions expire.   In Fiscal 2002, 33,694 housing units received 421-A tax benefits for a total tax expenditure of $130 million, or an average of $3,860 per unit. 

Impact on Expenditures:  None

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:  General Fund

Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:
David Pechefsky, Legislative Financial Analyst


Peter Bruno, Assistant Director


City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
Introduced on March 13, 2002. 

FIS History:
To be considered by the Committee on September 20, 2002.

